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This 1s in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10,
United States Code, Section 1552.

Your application was not filed in a timely manner. A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in
executive session, considered your application on 5 February 2025. After careful and
conscientious consideration of the entire record, the Board found that it would not be 1n the interest
of justice to excuse your failure to submit your application in a timely manner. The Board noted
that you failed to provide the Board with a sufficient explanation for your delay in submitting an
application within a reasonable time, and you did not provide evidence to corroborate your
assertion of being selected or advanced to Gunner’s Mate Second Class/E-5.

The Board did not consider your request for correction to your social security number as your
DD Form 214N, Report of Separation from Active Duty was corrected on 1 October 1975. If
you have additional questions regarding the issuance of the DD Form 215N, Correction to DD
Form 214, Report of Separation from Active Duty, you may contact the MyNavy Career Center
at 833-330-6622 or via email at askmncc.fct@navy.mil.

In the absence of sufficient new evidence for reconsideration, the decision of the Board is final,
and your only recourse would be to seek relief, at no cost to the Board, from a court of

appropriate jurisdiction.

Sincerely,

2/12/2025






